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To:

 The Senate &



 Chamber of Deputies



 Parliament of Romania



 Palatul Parlamentului, 



 str. Izvor nr. 2-4,



 Bucharest



 Romania 



  6 December 2010
Distinguished Members of Parliament,

I write as Director General of the European Broadcasting Union, the professional association of public service broadcasters in and around Europe. 

Televiziunea Română (TVR), one of the EBU’s most important Members in Eastern Europe, has made me aware of a legislative initiative by the Social Democratic Party (PSD) and Conservative Party (PC) to abolish the TV license fee. The initiative states that, in the current social and economic climate, there should be no obligation to pay for public service television. And that TVR’s own commercial activities could fully cover all expenses if there were a “coherent and stimulating management policy”.

Although the television license fee, currently less than €1 per month, is one of the lowest among our Members, it accounts for more than 80% of TVR’s income. 
It is therefore quite evident that abolition of this fee would make it quite impossible for TVR to continue to operate its channels, to run its five regional studios or to offer its wider variety of much-appreciated services, including webcasts. There would be a drastic reduction in the volume and quality in every genre of programming - from news and current affairs to drama, from national culture and entertainment to sport. Irretrievable damage would be done to an organization that serves its country well on a relatively modest budget.

Economic crisis must not be used to undermine TVR's ability to fulfil its missions, according to European standards, to provide critical political and economic coverage, pluralistic information, and programmes that address issues of relevance to all citizens in a diverse society. Indeed, public service media are more important than ever when times are hard.

As the Council of Europe and institutions of the European Union have stated repeatedly, sustainably-funded public service broadcasters are vital to European societies and democracy.
In September 2009, the European Parliament passed a Resolution that "public broadcasting services need to have the necessary resources and institutions to allow them to be genuinely independent of political pressures and market forces". And a Recommendation from the Parliamentary Assembly of the Council of Europe the same year called on national legislators to ensure that public service broadcasters have adequate long-term funding possibilities for fulfilling their mission.

Less than two weeks ago, on 25 November, the European Parliament adopted the so-called “Belet Report” which reminded Member States of their commitment to European standards and of the need for public service media to have proportionate and stable funding. The Parliament also called on Member states to ensure that there are sufficient resources to enable public service broadcasters to take advantage of the new digital technologies.

In this context I do trust that, as responsible Parliamentarians, you will either withdraw or resist this dangerous initiative.
Yours sincerely,
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